
August 15, 2025, Member Alert! 

 
 

State Health Plan Board Approves 2026 Premium Rates 
 
The State Health Plan (Plan) Board of Trustees met today to set premiums for 2026.  
 
The approved premiums include increases for most members and a cost reduction for some members 
who cover children on their plan. To lessen the financial burden on the state’s lowest paid active 
members, the Plan will be introducing salary-based premiums in 2026. 
 
The approved premiums for active, Non-Medicare and Medicare members are below. Please note that 
salary bands are not applicable to retired members. 
 
To view the Board of Trustees materials from today’s meeting, click here. 
 
Plan members will receive more information regarding benefits and premium rates approved today 
prior to the 2026 Open Enrollment period which will take place Oct. 13-31, 2025. 
 
Click below to view a message from Treasurer Brad Briner. 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.shpnc.gov/documents/board-trustees/board-trustees-presentation-8152025/download?attachment
http://www.shpnc.gov/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Ehsul5KMEU
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